
MEMORANDUM 

 

August 8, 1996 

 

To:   File 

cc:  David Marwell 

 Jeremy Gunn 

 

From:  Joan Zimmerman 

 

Subject:  Review Board Decisions Regarding US Secret Service Materials 

 

At the August 5-6, 1996 meeting, the Review Board designated 8 protective surveys for the October 

31, 1963-November 21, 1963 period “assassination records.” These were planned Presidential trips to 

the following cities: Philadephia; Elkton, Maryland; New York; Palm Beach; Cape Canaveral; Miami; 

Tampa; and San Antonio.  The Review Board also designated a 13-minute interview (on a tape 

cassette) with Chief James Rowley on August 7, 1963, an “assassination record.” 

 

The Secret Service had sought to postpone protective information and names in five documents: 

 

154-10002-10286 

154-10002-10319 

154-10002-10297 

154-10002-10232 

154-10002-10257 

 

 After some discussion with the Board, Jane Vezeris (USSS Administration), Donald Worrall (USSS 

Operations), and Donald Personette (USSS Legal Counsel) agreed to prepare evidence and make an 

oral presentation explaining these postponements at one of the the Board’s October, 1996 meetings. 
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